The Everest Neighborhood Association Newsletter - September 2021



Everest Neighborhood Association Board

David Aubry, Chair daaubry@hotmail.com

Owen Paulus, Vice Chair

Jeanne Moore, Secretary

Treasurer - open position

Jim Meniketti, Member at Large

Walter Jaccard, Member at Large

everestneighborhood.org

Are you on the Everest Neighborhood email list? To get on the list and receive electronic copies of the newsletter as well as updates on issues and events affecting the neighborhood, send an email to David Aubry at daaubry@hotmail.com

Our Everest Neighborhood Association meetings are normally held the 4th Tuesday of every other month. There is no meeting in July. Our Annual Family Picnic is in August or September.

The Everest Neighborhood Wants You!

We will be having Board elections in early 2022. Although some Board members will likely continue in their positions, others, including the Chair, will not. As you have heard and can see in this newsletter, our neighborhood is facing a variety of challenges and needs residents to step up and volunteer for leadership positions. So, give being a Board member some thought, ask the Chair or any Board member what is required, and commit to a leadership role in our Neighborhood!

Next Meeting: Sunday, Sept 19, 12 PM Everest Park Picnic Pavilion

- Welcome David Aubry
- Approval of minutes of last meeting (see recap blow)
- Agenda Items:
 - Everest Neighborhood Plan update (and thanks to our volunteer advisory committee!)
 - o NE 85th St Station Area Plan
 - Board elections coming
- Other announcements
- Adjournment
- Now back to our picnic!

<u>Brief Recap of May 25, 2021 Meeting</u> (Delayed start and lower attendance than usual due to Zoom link issue)

<u>Guests</u>: Lt John Haslip, Kirkland Polioce Dept; Matt Goelzer, Candidate for City Council Pos 3: Mike Holland. Park Board

Announcements: David Aubry gave short update on our Neighborhood Land Use Plan revision process and urged everyone to take the online survey. He reported our matching Grant has been approved and two projects are underway: Everest Park kiosk renovation and split rail fence along path from CKC to Railroad Ave. He urged everyone to stay informed re the NE 85th Station Area Plan and to attend the City Council's "Listening Session" May 26th. He also mentioned that our annual Neighborhood Picnic may be Sept 11th, 12th, 18th, or 19th. Having the picnic depends on the City's position on large gatherings in the age of Covid.

- Lt Haslip gave information re the Community Court
- Mike Holland reported that the new Totem Lake Park will open at the end of June and invited us to check it out

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM

Things to Be Aware Of

It's important to stay current on things with a direct effect on the Everest Neighborhood and here are some handy links:

Everest Comprehensive Plan Update: moss-bay-everest-neighborhood-plan-update-frameworkwattachs.pdf (kirklandwa.gov)

NE 85th St Station Area Plan:

https://www.kirklandwa.gov/Government/Departments/Planning-and-Building/Code-and-Plan-Amendment-Projects/NE-85th-Street-Station-Area-Plan

And, get on the Everest Neighborhood Email List. Just send your request to daaubry@hotmail.com and you will receive updates on issues and events affecting the neighborhood.



